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From Colin Loiselle, Tyngsborough Town Manager
April 2024

IN  MEMORY  OF

TYNGSBOROUGH  TOWN  CLERK  NEWS 
• 2024 Dog Licenses are available at the Town Clerk’s office or by 
mail. The license is now late and payment must include a $25.00 
late fee.  Male/female licenses are $11.00 and spayed/neutered 
licenses are $7.00.  Current rabies vaccination is required.  If 
renewing by mail, please enclose a stamped envelope for the 
license.  
• TOWN ELECTION:  The Town Election is May 21st.   Voting 
hours 7:00 am to 8:00 pm.
• TOWN MEETING:  Town Meeting is scheduled for May 3rd and 
will be held at Tyngsborough Elementary Cafetorium at 7:00 pm.
Stay safe!  Please contact the office at 978-649-2300 extension 129 
or email to jshifres@tyngsboroughma.gov with any questions.

 •The Tyngsborough Sewer Commission was notified last month 
that it was awarded a federal grant of $480,000 for a capacity 
project in Town. This comes the same year that the Commission 
received nearly $900,000 in a congressional earmark for design of 
the next phase.
 •The Residential Yard-Waste Drop Off site formally re-opened for 
the season on April 2nd. You can learn more about using the site by 
visiting tyngsboroughma.gov and selecting “Trash and Recycling” 
under the “Residents” tab.
 •The 17th Annual Town-Wide Clean Up takes place during the 
month of April in Tyngsborough. Residents are encouraged to grab 
a friend or friends and clean up their favorite area in Town! This 
could be your street, your favorite park, or sport field! Materials 
are available at the Town Hall and Highway Garage. Simply fill up 
the bright yellow bags with trash and leave them on the curb. The 
program is sponsored by the Tyngsborough Highway Department, 
Board of Health, and Sustainability Committee.
 •Hazardous material abatement at the Winslow School was 
completed last month. This was funded by two separate 
Town Meeting appropriations and included the removal of two 
underground storage tanks, abatement of asbestos containing 
materials throughout the building, and limited lead abatement.
  •Design work on the partial demolition, exterior restoration of the 
original school house, and relocation of the Winslow School is in 
full swing. The direction of this project comes from the May 2023 
Annual Town Meeting vote where voters voted to fund $1.5M to 
demolish the additions on the Winslow School, restore the exterior 
envelope of the original school house, relocate the school house 
closer to Winslow and regrade the site so that the school becomes 
at grade for accessibility benefits. Once design is final, assuming 
cost-estimates are within then project, the construction portion of 
the project will go out to bid.
• Work on the Police Department parking lot project will commence 
this month. The project will see the repaving of the entire parking 
lot and accessibility improvements. This project was funded by 
the Capital Asset Management Committee as a part of their Fy24 
Capital Plan.
 •The FY2025 budget is available for review at tyngsboroughma.gov 
under the Town Manager tab on the website.
   A reminder that the Annual Town Meeting will take place on 
Tuesday, May 7, 2024 at 7 PM at Tyngsborough Elementary 
School and the Town Election will take place on Tuesday, May 
21, 2024.
     Be sure to visit www.tyngsboroughma.gov to stay up to date on all 
things happening in Tyngsborough. You can sign up for alerts & view all 
recent news articles. You can also follow Tyngsborough MA on Twitter, 
Facebook, and LinkedIn so that you’ll never miss a beat.
The Town Manager’s Office can be reached by phone 978-649-2300 
x100 or by emailing administration@tyngsboroughma.gov.

NOTICE
TYNGSBOROUGH  WATER  DISTRICT

     The Annual/Special Meetings of the District will be held on 
Tuesday, April 9, 2024 at 7:00 PM at the District Office.  Warrants 
and additional information will be available at the Water District 
Office.
    Signed:  Board of Water Commissioners  Tyngsborough Water 
District, 87 Progress Ave, Unit 2, Tyngsborough, MA  01879  978-
649-4577.

NOTICE  TO  TYNGSBOROUGH
WATER  DISTRICT  USERS

     The Tyngsborough Water District will be flushing water 
mains beginning April 17, 2024. The flushing program will be 
in effect for approximately 6 weeks. Flushing will be conducted 
between the hours of 8am and 3pm, Monday through Friday.     	
     During these times, water pressure may be low and the water 
discolored. Let the water run awhile and it should clear up quickly.
      We regret any inconvenience this may cause you.
                       Thank you for your assistance!
                       Tyngsborough Water District

William “Bill” Hunnewell
Suzanne G. Tilton
Georgette R. (Laurent) Letendre
Margaret E. “Peggy” (Boyle) Perrin
Anthony F. “Frank” Dimodana

Rita Perrault Ramalho
David R. Monty
Shirley P. (Vachon) Carbonneau
Robert “Bob” M. Trottier
Margaret M. (Rogers) Purtell

Margaret F. “Peg” (Schwartz) Joncas

TYNGSBOROUGH  BOARD  OF  HEALTH
Please note Trash/Recycling will be delayed a day on

Patriots’ Day, Monday, April 15th, 2024

mailto:jshifres@tyngsboroughma.gov
http://www.tyngsboroughma.gov
mailto:administration@tyngsboroughma.gov
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Neighbor to Neighbor
TYNGSBOROUGH  VETERAN’S  AGENT

Veterans, Veteran widower, widow or dependents of a Veteran, you 
may be eligible for financial assistance from my office. I may be 
able to help with basic living expenses, rent or mortgage heating 
cost, prescriptions, hearing aids, monthly healthcare premiums 
and hospital/doctor bills not covered by your Medicare or other 
insurance. The Veteran’s Office is a confidential office where 
your identity is completely confidential. Call or email to schedule 
an appointment. Sincerely, Christopher W. Dery, Tyngsborough 
Veteran’s Agent, 25 Bryants Lane, Tyngsborough MA, 01879 978-
649-2300 X131  veteransagent@tyngsboroughma.gov

TYNGSBOROUGH
CONSERVATION  COMMISSION

     Join the Conservation Commission & Tyngsborough Land 
Trust in hosting the Commission’s 5th Annual Trail Day on May 
4th! This year, the Commission’s goal is to improve and maintain 
Hunter Norton Property. The Commission and Tyngsborough Land 
Trust will be partnering to do a variety of different improvements 
throughout the property which will include installing fences along 
River Rd and around the existing parking area, installing brand 
NEW kiosks with signage and invasive species removal. Of course, 
cleaning of the trails from trash and natural debris will be on the 
schedule. Come out and support in the efforts to freshen up our 
conservation lands and help in preserving them.
     The only way we can keep up with land management is 
with your help. Tell your family, friends, even your neighbors. All 
are welcome! We ask any volunteers to bring their own tools (i.e 
working gloves, water bottle, rakes, loppers, shovels, tarps, etc) if 
they can. Extra water, tools, and trash bags will be available. 
     Flyers will be posted around Town Hall and within other Town 
buildings. For more information visit the Conservation Dept. 
website.  Date: Saturday May 4th, 2024  Location: Hunter Norton 
Property - Off River Rd across the railroad tracks  Time: 8:00am 
- 2:00pm  RVSP: Email Conservation Director at ebrush@
tyngsboroughma.gov

SUSTAINABLE  TYNSGBOROUGH
UPCOMING EVENTS

     1. Tyngsborough Town-wide clean up: During the month 
of April. Adopt a sidewalk near you by picking up a cleanup kit at 
Town Hall (25 Bryant Lane) or the Highway Dept (89 Kendall Rd). 
Leave filled yellow bags at the curbside and the Highway Dept will 
collect them.
     2. Repair Cafe - Sat April 13th (11AM-2PM) at the Beehive (2 
Bridgeview Circle, Tyngsborough).Repair cafe is a neighborhood 
initiative that promotes repair as an alternative to adding items to 
the landfill. Bring your broken item to the event and with the help of 
volunteers, fix it up to be used again! Residents of all communities 
are welcome. 
     3. Spring 2024 Zero Waste Day - Saturday May 11 (9AM-
Noon) - Zero Waste Day is an opportunity for residents to keep 
usable goods out of the waste stream. By partnering with local 
reuse organizations, durable goods can be used again and again, 
reducing the amount of trash we generate and the natural resources 
required to produce new goods. Accepting gently used furniture, 
electronics & small appliances, scrap metal, textiles, books, bikes 
and more! 
     Visit https://www.tyngsboroughma.gov/372/Waste-Wise for more 
details on these events or connect with members of the Sustainable 
Tyngsborough community on Facebook.
     Please contact us at sustainabletyngsboro@gmail.com with your 
ideas or questions. Or join one of our meetings - the 3rd Tuesday of 
each month, starting at 6:30pm at Town Hall.

mailto:ebrush@tyngsboroughma.gov
mailto:ebrush@tyngsboroughma.gov
https://www.tyngsboroughma.gov/372/Waste-Wise


John Lambert
Powerwashing • Construction

Painting

Residential Interior & Exterior
Over 30 years industry experience.

Professional and done right!

Fully Insured
978-227-8807

https://johnlambertpowerwashconstructionandpaint.com/

Sign Up Now
For the Spring Season!

Reach us on-line at LONGOLC.COM

Tyngsborough
Council on Aging

Hours of Operation are Monday thru Friday 8-4.  Bus 8:15-3.

169 Westford Rd, Tyngsborough, MA
978-649-9211

Mailing Address: 25 Bryants Lane, Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Email: Broche@tyngsboroughma.gov

• CLOSED Monday, April 15th for Patriot’s Day
• Donations Needed:   Coffee (ground and k-cups), 12oz Cups,  
Paper Plates-Small and Large, Plastic Spoons, Forks, Knives, 
Sugar Packets and small coffee creamers
• WELLNESS CLINIC  Tyngsborough Council on Aging,  169 
Westford Rd  978-649-9211. Charlene Muscato RN will be here 
Wednesday, April 10th, 9:30 doing blood pressure readings, 
weight checks and medication reviews. Sign in sheet at the front 
desk. First come, first served.
• FREE COMPUTER and CELL PHONE HELP on  2nd Wednesday 
of the month, April 10th,  at the Senior Center,  9:30 –12:00.  
Dean Lotito will be available to help fix issues with your cell phones 
and computers. Take advantage of this free service

• COA Board Meeting Tuesday, April 16th 3:30 PM
• BOOK CLUB   (Monthly)  Wednesday, April 17th, 10:00  Come 
join us on the 3rd Wednesday of each month. With Carol Sides 
hosting.  Discover and read the best new books each month.
• SENIOR/VETERAN BREAKFAST  Thursday, April 18th, 8:30-
9:00   Start your day off with a FREE ALL YOU CAN EAT, healthy 
breakfast. Breakfast sponsored by Tyngsborough / Dunstable 
Rotary Club . 
 • MOTHER’S DAY “Wine tasting”  CELEBRATION, Friday, May 
10th, 11:30 AM Come celebrate motherhood at our first wine tasting 
event. There will be several different wines to taste.  The Traveling 
Chef will be here at 11:30 with a “Carving Station” - Turkey or Roast 
Beef and all the fixings followed by a wine tasting.
• BONE STRENGTH... FREE   Wednesdays 10:00 / Fridays 9:00  
Doctor’s note NOT required.  (Similar to Bone Builders-exercises for 
building bones)  Class has openings.
• YOGA and Holistic Health    Every other Wednesday 9:00, see 
calendar for the dates.  Lynda Gamble...Yoga. Laurie Schmalz...  
Holistic Health  Reducing stress and increasing relaxation. 
Reducing pain and muscle sore ness and tension. Improving 
circulation, energy and alertness. Lowering heart rate and blood 
pressure.
• BRIDGE  Every Thursday 10:00  FREE  Each player in rotation 
must follow suit to the card led (play a card of the same suit). 
A player unable to follow suit may play any card, including a trump, 
if desired. A trick is won by the highest card of the suit led or by the 
highest trump, if it contains any 
• CANASTA, Every Thursday 1:00  FREE  Canasta is played 
with two full decks of cards, including two Jokers from each 
deck totaling 108 cards. The main object of the game is to 
outscore the opposing team, or players.
• MAHJONG, FREE NO COST!     Every Friday, 10:00 ...   
BEGINNERS     “Studies have shown that mahjong is a great 
game for keeping the mind sharp” and it is recommended among 
the elderly as a means of keeping their brains in good health.   
Room available 
 • FREE... PAINTING CLASS  Every Monday, 12:30-3:00    In this 
class everyone helps each other. If you love painting and don’t mind  
(asking or helping) others, come join us and make new friends.
• CRIBBAGE   Every Tuesday Morning  10:00 - 12:30  We have 
openings for cribbage players. We welcome all.
• Need Help Paying Your Heating Bills?  Help is available! The 
Fuel Assistance Program run by Community Team Work, helps 
income-eligible households pay part of their winter heating bills and 
a small % of your electric bill. If your gross household income falls 
within the limits, you may qualify for fuel assistance. 
     To set up an appointment with Charlene Muscato call the 
Senior Center 978-649-9211, appointments are from 10:00 AM– 
1:00 PM.  No walk in’s! Don’t suffer from the cold. Put your pride 
aside and stay warm. 

Read Dunstable and Tyngsborough
Neighbor to Neighbor issues,

and other articles online at
www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com



Welcome to your neighborhood
24-hour gym in Tyngsboro!

     Whether you’re a beginner or a fitness regular, we’ll help you 
Get to a healthier place. ®

Call today to start your FREE 7-day membership!
315 Middlesex Rd., Tyngsboro, MA

(978) 649-6537   --   www.anytimefitness.com

Tyngsboro Cosmetic Dentistry
James Yankowskas DDS

  15 Pondview Sq.  •  Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
978-649-7773

tyngsborocosmeticdentist.com
  New Patients Welcome

Evening and Saturday appointments available

CAPITAL GAINS TAX AND INHERITANCES
By Edward H. Adamsky

     Whenever you earn money such as by selling an item for a 
profit, or wages at a job, you have to pay income-tax. The tax is 
based on your profit. Wages are all “profit” as your time cannot be 
deducted as an expense. When you sell an item for more than you 
paid for it, the taxable profit is the difference between your purchase 
price and the sale price. Another name for your purchase price is 
your “basis.” Basis can be different though. For instance, if you 
bought a house for $200,000, but then put another $100,000 into an 
addition, your total basis in the house is $300,000.
     One component of the income-tax is that you pay a lower rate on 
some gains. Wages are considered “ordinary” income, and you pay 
the regular tax rate. But, if you bought real estate or stock, and held 
it for more than one year, when you sell it, your profit is taxed at a 
lower “capital-gains” rate. This is an incentive to get people to invest 
and hold for a longer term. It may not be fair to working folks, but it 
is believed that this is good for the economy overall.
     One of the exceptions to having to pay income tax on money you 
receive is when you receive it as a gift or inheritance. This is not 
counted as income, and you don’t have to pay any tax when you 
inherit assets. If you inherited $100,000 from your parents, you just 
get to keep it all without paying any tax. This is a rare rule that we 
should all be happy about.
     But say you inherited a house from your parents, and your 
parents only paid $100,000 for it. If you sell it for $500,000, do you 
have to pay income tax on the $400,000 of profit? In most cases 
the answer is “no” because of something in the Tax code called 
the “adjustment in basis” (commonly called the “step-up” in basis). 
When you inherit an asset, instead of using the basis of the person 
you got it from, you get to use the fair-market value on their date of 
death. So, you won’t pay any tax on the sale of your parents house, 
if the sale price is the same as the value when they died.
     This is a concept you should know and understand when 
planning for yourself or your family. You can make mistakes that 
cost your family money. You only get the step-up in basis through 
an inheritance. You don’t get it with an outright gift. If your parents 
gave you their house while they were still alive, you would have to 
use their basis to calculate your gain and the tax due when you sell 
the house. The step-up only comes through an inheritance at death.
     There are reasons to do lifetime gifts, so the decision is not 
simple, but you need to think through the ramifications of lifetime 
gifts and inheritances before you make a mistake. You should 
consult with your financial advisor and your estate-planning attorney 
before making any large lifetime gifts and to determine the best tax 
consequences for your estate planning.

POLICE & FIRE EMERGENCY 911
Fire Dept.   978 649-7671     Police Dept.  978 649-7504

TOWN  OF  TYNGSBOROUGH
TOWN  HALL,  25  BRYANTS  LANE

Meeting schedules are posted at the front entrace of the Town Hall
Town Hall Directory  Main Number 978-649-2300

Town Accountant	 Ext. 124
Assessor’s Office	 Ext. 121
Board of Appeals	 Ext. 112
Board of Health	 Ext. 118
Building Office	 Ext. 112
Town Clerk	 Ext. 129
Town Collector	 Ext. 128
Conservation Office	 Ext. 116
Capital Asset Mgmt Com	 Ext. 124

Media Dept.	 Ext. 140
Planning Board	 Ext. 115
Town Treasurer	 Ext. 126
Veteran’s Agent	 Ext. 131
Sewer Dept.	 Ext. 134
Board of Selectmen	 Ext. 100
Town Administrator	 Ext. 100
Recreation & Parks	 Ext. 150
Highway Dept.  978-649-2310

Mon. & Tues., 8:30AM to 4:30PM • Wed.: 8:30AM to 7:00PM
Thurs.: 8:30AM to 4:00PM • Closed Friday Until Further Notice

Do you have news for May? Or events coming up in early 
June? Would you like info about advertising?   

Email: anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com
or call 978-419-1914. 

Deadline for the May issue is April 10th



EnterpriseBanking.com

27 locations including: 
TYNGSBORO | 253 Middlesex Road
978-569-2826 | 877-671-2265

Call or visit 
Patty Foster
for all of your business and 
personal banking needs.

Patty Foster
Senior Branch Relationship Manager, VP

TYNGSBOROUGH  
RECREATION AND PARKS
Call 978-649-2300 Ext. 150

The Recreation Committee meets at the Old Town Hall 10 Ken-
dall Road.  Meeting dates and additional information on our 
programs may be found on our website at TyngsboroughRec.
com  Friend us on Facebook. Seeking new members. Join us!
• SWIM LESSONS!! at the Tyngsborough Town 
Beach   With Discover H2O, LLC centered on safety and skill 
development, they empower individuals to enjoy a lifetime of fun 
in the water through positive and engaging experiences. Led 
by Founder, Caley Zannoni, their certified swim instructors and 
lifeguards are passionate and dedicated professionals who undergo 
rigorous training, ensuring the highest standards in water safety 
instruction.
Tailored lessons cater to all ages and abilities, from group lessons 
for children to private lessons for those with special needs.Group 
Lessons: Beginner, Intermediate, and Advanced levels for ages 
3-12 years.
Private/Semi-Private Lessons: Customized to individual needs, 
accommodating traumatic experiences or specific requirements.    
Special Needs Lessons: Prioritizing private or semi-private 
lessons with a personalized teaching plan.
Teen & Adult Lessons: Open to learners of all ages, with small 
group and private lesson options.
Summer 2024 Group Lesson Pricing:  $150 for a package 
of 6 classes over the session, $60 per private lesson, $80 per 
semi-private lesson. All Registrations will be available on line 
through www.DiscoverH20.com
•Tentative Lesson Schedule (July 11th - August 18th): Thursday:  
Beginner: 5:00 pm - 5:45 pm, Intermediate: 5:45 pm - 6:30 pm, 
Advanced: 6:30 pm - 7:15 pm.  Sunday:  Beginner: 9:00 am - 9:45 
am, Intermediate: 9:45 am - 10:30 am, Advanced: 10:30 am - 11:15 
am, Beginner: 11:15 am - 12:00 pm, Intermediate: 12:00 pm - 12:45 
pm.    Private lessons and Waterfront Lifeguard Training will be 
scheduled based on request and availability.

• ADULT PICKUP BASKETBALL  Drop-in program open to 
all. $10pp at the court. 1x a week game schedule posted on 
Tyngsborough Recreation Facebook page. New faces welcome!
• Community Service Hours Available for Students  Do you need 
community service hours? Contact us, we have opportunities.  We 
are very grateful to all our student volunteers.

TYNGSBORO  HIGH  SCHOOL  GRAD  NIGHT
     Our main event will be held overnight on June 7th at the 
Tyngsboro Sports Center.  We will bring the graduating seniors, 
immediately following graduation and pictures, to TSC for an all-
night, substance free event with lots of activities, food and great 
prizes to be won.  We will keep them safe and have been doing 
so with a 100% success rate since 1996!

                              How can you get involved?  

     Senior Parents: We are looking for help on the day 
of graduation…senior parents help decorate because the 
underclassmen parents will be staying up all night to keep your 
seniors safe.  We would also welcome any gift cards you would be 
willing to donate for prizes on that night…$10 or $15 is fine!  Last 
year parents really came through and it made a big difference in the 
prizes we were able to give away.  

     Underclassmen Parents:  Anyone who would be willing to 
help overnight, please contact us at contact@thsgradnight.org.  
   
  Underclassmen parents and middle school parents who would 
be interested in helping out with the committee and seeing what we 
do, please also reach out at the above email.  The time commitment 
is minimal and we can always use an extra pair of hands a couple 
times of year. Thank you in advance for any help or support you are 
willing to offer us!

file:///C:/Documents%20and%20Settings/Anne/My%20Documents/Tyng%20NtoN%20March%202024/www.DiscoverH20.com
mailto:contact@thsgradnight.org


TYNGSBOROUGH  HIGH  SCHOOL
proudly announces Claire Shambley, Ashley Gauthier, Kaylie 

Cashman, and Christos Panagakis as
March Students of the Month.

     Claire Shambley, daughter of Mary Mt. Pleasant and Will 
Shambley, is a two-year member of the National Honor Society. 
She has also received the Academic Excellence Award, Principal’s 
Award, the Commitment to Learning Award, and National Honor 
Society Award and has been on the high honor roll for four 
consecutive years. Claire also served as the treasurer of the 
National Honor Society during her senior year. She has also been 
a four-year member of the varsity lacrosse team where she was 
named captain for her senior season. She also received the USA 
Lacrosse All-American Academic Award and the Midland Wachusett 
All-Star Award. Claire has also participated in several community 
services such as organizing the National Honor Society as an 
officer; volunteering at the Tyngsborough Block Party, Festival of 
Trees, other events for the Tyngsborough Parks and Recreation, 
and volunteering at youth lacrosse clinics. Her hobbies include 
playing lacrosse and basketball, hanging out with her friends, 
hiking, sewing, and biking. Claire’s favorite subjects are math 
with Mrs. Rich and English with Mr. Raras. She plans to attend 
college and major in industrial engineering and business and 
eventually pursue a career in product design. Looking back on her 
days at Tyngsborough High School she says, “I love the sense of 
community at THS, and the confidence and friends I’ve gained, 
both in the classroom and on the field. I’m grateful for the freedom 
I’ve had here to become who I am. My favorite memories are 
homecoming and winning the Division Championship in lacrosse 
during my freshman and sophomore years”.
     Ashley Gauthier, daughter of Jennifer and Ed Gauthier, has 
been a member of the National Honor Society for two years. She 
also has received the Academic Excellence Award award each year, 
the National Honor Society Award, the Core Value Award and the 
Commitment to Learning Award. Ashley has also been a member 
of the Book Club during her senior year. She has participated in 
community service such as the Tyngsborough Block Party, National 
Honor Society events, and assisting dance classes. Her hobbies 
include dance and baking and her favorite subjects are biology, 
chemistry, and anatomy. Ashley’s future goals include attending 
college and looking for research opportunities. Looking back on 
her days at Tyngsborough High School she says, “I have gained 
beautiful friendships that I wouldn’t have otherwise gained”. 
     Kaylie Cashman, daughter of Kristen Cashman, has been 
on Honor Roll for three consecutive years and a recipient of the 
Principal’s Award. She has also been a member of the varsity 
softball team for all four years at THS. Kaylie has also volunteered 
her time at youth softball clinics for several years. Her hobbies 
include walking her dog, going to the beach, and vacationing. 
Kaylie’s favorite subjects are anatomy and math and her future 
goals are to attend college, major in nursing, and travel the world. 
Looking back on her days at Tyngsborough High School she says, 
“Looking back on my days at THS, I have learned how to maintain a 
schedule and manage my time, it has guided me to be successful in 
my future. A memory will be me going through my school years with 
my friends. 
     Christos Panagakis, son of Ted and Maria Panagakis, has 
been the vice president of DECA for the last four years. He also 
is a member of the student council. Christos has been a four-year 
member of the football and baseball team. He has also participated 
in community service such as the Tyngsborough Block Party and 
Holy Trinity Church events. Christos’s hobbies include fishing, 
cooking, and hanging with friends and his favorite subject is math. 
He plans on attending college and becoming an accountant. 
Looking back on his days at Tyngsborough High School he says, “I 
have gained so many connections and resources at THS. I truly feel 
that I will keep lifelong connections with most of these people on a 
personal and professional basis. My favorite memory at THS was 
getting to experience homecoming with my older sister during my 
sophomore year”.  
     Congratulations to these four amazing students!

Friends  of  the 
Tyngsborough 
Public  Library

 •• March was Membership Month! Please support the Friends by 
renewing your membership, or join us with a new membership as 
we start a new year of the Friends. Why join? If you have benefited 
from a special event, enjoyed our local book sale or used the library 
museum passes, you have used a Friends program! It is never too 
late to join to help us support our neighbors.
•• Members are welcome to attend the meetings and share new 
ideas, but this is never required! We only ask for your donation as 
membership in this worthwhile, nonprofit volunteer organization. 
Your employer may match your donation. Applications were mailed 
to all Tyngsboro households in March.  
•• Please complete the application and return it to the Library 
with your dues or donate online at https://www.tynglib.org/about/
friends-of-the-library-application/ or scan the QR code at the top of 
this article. It only takes a minute to donate and has so much local 
impact!
•• May Book Sale: Save the date Saturday, May 18 from 8:30 
a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at the Community Room at Town Hall The 
Friends will be selling books, DVDs, CDs, jewelry, and puzzles. 
Mark your calendars, and come early to pick out the books and 
other items you like! 
••You can donate used books, jigsaw puzzles, CDs, DVDs, 
and jewelry at the Library (in the Children’s Program Room) 
beginning on Monday, April 22nd!  Please ensure that all items 
are clean and in good condition, no magazines please.
Volunteers are needed to sort books, help set-up and clean-up! 
•• The Friends continue to fund several passes for museums and 
other venues for adults and families, indoors and out. Visit the 
Library’s website to reserve a pass and click on the link to the 
venue for information on visitor information.
•• Our upcoming meetings are Mondays at 6:30 p.m. in the 
Library on May 6 and June 3. The Friends do not meet during the 
summer months.  Please contact us at tynglibfriends@gmail.com 
with any questions or suggestions!

The TRTC serve as our community’s official representation within 
the Massachusetts Republican Party. In addition to promoting the 
principles of the Republican Party, we also assist local, state, and 
national Republican candidates in their bid for public office. While 
not everyone agrees on all issues, the TRTC focuses on issues 
we all share: less government, budgetary restraint, and lower 
taxes.
LOCALLY: We help promote fiscal responsibility; present Town 
Meeting Warrant Articles; oversee voter registration and elections; 
and organize signature drives for candidates and important issues.
STATE & NATIONALLY: We promote and support candidates that 
share our values; provide delegates to our State Convention to 
vote on our nominees for elected office; and coordinate with other 
Republican Town and City Committees.
Please get involved and make your voices heard!!
ELECTION OFFICIALS NEEDED: We’re looking for Republicans 
to help preserve integrity in the 2024 election.  Please let us know 
if you’re interested in serving as an Election Official, Poll Worker, or 
even as an Election Observer at one of our town precincts.  Reach 
out to TyngsboroughRTC@gmail.com for more Information.
COME JOIN US!!: E-mail TyngsboroughRTC@gmail.com 
to get on our mailing list and follow us on Facebook 
(TyngsboroughRTC) for meeting updates and other important 
information.
DONATE: If you’d like to make a donation, please send to:
TRTC, PO BOX 614, Tyngsborough, MA 01879 or directly via
https://secure.winred.com/tyngsborough-rtc/donate

TYNGSBOROUGH  REPUBLICAN
TOWN  COMMITTEE  (TRTC)

https://www.tynglib.org/about/friends-of-the-library-application/
https://www.tynglib.org/about/friends-of-the-library-application/
mailto:tynglibfriends@gmail.com
mailto:TyngsboroughRTC@gmail.com
mailto:TyngsboroughRTC@gmail.com
https://secure.winred.com/tyngsborough-rtc/donate


Email: frank@ActionKingServices.com

FRANK KING
PRESIDENT

Septic Tanks - Sewer Lines  - Catch Basins
Grease Traps Cleaned – Industrial Waste Removal

Video Pipe Inspection
26 Livingston Street
Lowell, MA 01852
Tel    978-452-7750
FAX 978-459-0770 421 Forest Street

Dunstable, MA 01827

Celebrating Over 50 Years
in Family Business

978-649-4349
www.FarmerConstruction.US

Lic. #006732     Reg. # 105897
• Insured  • Quality References

Additions Our Specialty

• Garages
• Basements
• Kitchens
• Baths
• Windows
• Porches
• Decks
• Roofs

TYNGSBOROUGH
VETERINARY  HOSPITAL

“By the Bridge”
3 FARWELL ROAD · TYNGSBOROUGH, MA 01879

TEL: (978) 649-3909

Thomas Walsh, D.V.M.

Daily Appointments Available
Monday thru Saturday

              Evening Hours
            by Appointment Only

Marie’s Critter Sitter
Call 

978-433-3187

We are open!  Please call before coming.

TYNGSBOROUGH  DEMOCRATIC  TOWN  
COMMITTEE

     … is an official body, recognized both by the Massachusetts 
Democratic Party and the Commonwealth of Massachusetts.
Ongoing initiatives include civic education/engagement, 
implementation of nature-based solutions for climate change 
and information outreach on student loan reduction and 
other government programs. The committee welcomes participation 
and collaboration with everyone without exception.
  Identification and protection of vernal pools is ongoing- 
anyone who hears the spring peepers, please let us know.
Contact Chair Elizabeth Coughlin lizcoughlin2000@yahoo.com   
text/phone 978-758-2680.

TYNGSBORO
FOUNDATION  FOR  THE  AGING 

The Tyngsborough Foundation for the Aging is a 501(c) (3) nonprof it 
organization, organized to support local senior citizens and the 
Tyngsborough Senior Center in coordination with the Tyngsborough 
Council on Aging. Its sole purpose is to lend volunteer and f inancial 
assistance to the Council on Aging in providing fellowship and a 
diversity of activities and programs and to enrich the lives of area 
seniors. P.O Box 534, Tyngsborough, MA 01879  Email Address 
tffta@yahoo.com  The Annual membership fee is $5.OO.

          The Door to Door Scholarship Drive began on April 
1st.  High school seniors participating in the Door to Door drive 
will canvas neighborhoods in Tyngsborough raising money for 
scholarships. If you work for a company that matches donations, 
you can double your donation to scholarship drive. BAE Systems, 
Digital Credit Union, Fidelity, JC Penney, and Raytheon are just a 
few of the companies that participate in the matching gift program. 
     All profits from the 2023-2024  fundraising events will go towards 
scholarships for the Class of 2024. For over 60 years volunteers 
from our community have been coordinating fundraising and 
awarding scholarships to high school students from Tyngsborough.   	
     We welcome and need your help to continue this town 
tradition; we meet the second Thursday of the month at the THS at 
6:30. Please contact scholarshiptrusttyngsborough@gmail.com with 
any questions.

1963 * Celebrating 61 Years * 2024

     TYNGSBOROUGH
SCHOLARSHIP  TRUST
P.O. Box 547, Tyngsborough, MA 01879

TYNGSBOROUGH TOWN  HALL  HOURS
Monday & Tuesday: 8:30AM to 4:30PM

Wednesday: 8:30AM to 7:00PM 
Thursday: 8:30AM to 4:00PM  Friday: Closed

www.tyngsboroughma.gov

KITTY  ANGELs
     is a no-kill shelter dedicated to rescuing stray and abandoned 
cats, furnishing them with treatment for injuries or other heatlh 
problems, and placing them into life-long, loving, indoor homes with 
compatible owners.
     Kitty Angels is an all-volunteer organization. We have no paid 
staff - every cent of every donation goes to caring for needy 
cats!  Please consider making a tax-deductible donation. You can 
do so by clicking on the “DONATE” button on our Facebook page; 
mailing a check to Kitty Angels, P.O. Box 638 Tyngsboro, MA 01879; 
or using the PayPal link on our website:  www.kittyangels.org You 
can donate Gift Cards, Cat Food, Medical Supplies, Cleaning 
Supplies, Towels. If you have small antiques, collectibles or other 
items to donate please contact Gail Mosher at gailmosher@gmail.
com or leave a message with us. 100% of the proceeds will go to 
Kitty Angels. For other ways you may help, please visit the How to 
Help page on our website at www.kittangels.org/howtohelp.html  
Kitty angels, Inc. is an all-volunteer, 501(c)3 non-profit organization. 
Your donation is fully tax-deductible.

mailto:lizcoughlin2000@yahoo.com
mailto:tffta@yahoo.com


25 Bryant Lane, Tyngsborough, MA  978-649-7361 www.tynglib.org  
  Library Hours:   • Mon. & Wed. 10:30 a.m. – 8 p.m. 
       • Tues. & Thurs., 9 a.m. – 5 p.m.      • Sat., 9 a.m. – 2 p.m.
                                     • Fri. & Sun. Closed

• Genealogy Club: April 10th at 6:00 p.m. Join us for a meeting 
of the Genealogy Club. Details TBA. Check our website for more 
details.
• Finding & Sharing Stories: A Workshop for Adults, Teens 
& Tweens with Davis Bates: April 27th at 12:00 – 1:30 p.m.  
(ages 11+) This program will involve the audience in a variety of 
storytelling traditions. It will provide a number of tools and examples 
to help participants find, learn and share stories from a variety 
of sources, as well as information about how to use storytelling 
at home, school and at work. Exercises will include storytelling 
games, vocal techniques and guided imagery. Hand-outs, including 
follow-up activities and a resource guide, will be provided. 
• Total Solar Eclipse: Monday, April 8th from 2:30 – 4:30 p.m. 
We’ve got eclipse fever at Tyngsborough Public Library! Join us 
as we safely view the eclipse! Location to be announced on our 
website and social media.
• Quilts & Blooms Reception: April 22nd from 4:00 – 7:00 p.m.
• Tab the Library Turtle’s First Birthday Bash: Wednesday, May 
8th from 4:00 – 6:00 p.m. We will celebrate the first birthday of Tab 
the Library turtle at the library! More details to come.
• An Evening of Celtic Music with Áine Minogue: May 15th at 
6:00 p.m. Join us for an evening of Celtic music performed by 
world-renowned musician Áine Minogue! This event will be held at 
the Old Town Hall building at 10 Kendall Road.
• Writers’ Group: Every Monday at 6:30 p.m. 
• Adult Coloring Club: Wednesday, May 1st at 6:30 p.m. 
• Tech Help: Tuesdays 11:30 a.m. – 1:30 p.m. and Wednesdays 
7:00 p.m. – 8:00 p.m. Get technology help at the library. Book an 
appointment for an individual lesson or consultation on topics such 
as: Computer basics; Android tablets and phones; Microsoft Word. 
Call the library (978-649-7361) or email circdesk@tynglib.org to 
register for a timeslot. Registration required. 
• Book Clubs: Book Chat April 3rd and May 1st at 6:30pm ; 
Cookbook Club April 8th at 6:30pm ; Romance Club April 10th at 
6:30pm ; Mystery Monday April 22nd at 6:30pm ; Fiction Club 
April 24th at 6:30pm. 
• Visit Tynglib.org/events to check out all of the upcoming 
virtual events! 

Register for TPL programs by calling or emailing (circdesk@
tynglib.org) the Library or using links provided on the online 

calendar for virtual programs. 
Subscribe to our NEWSLETTER to get updates on all our pro-
grams sent to your inbox every month! tynglib.org/newsletter

CLOSED Monday, April 15th for Patriot’s Day

Kids & Teens
SPECIAL PROGRAMS

I Love My Library Because… Activity, April 1st-13th, All Day (All 
Ages) Visit the Children’s Room and tell us what you love about 
TPL in honor of National Library Week! Patrons will be able to write 
on a heart what they love most about the library and it will be put on 
display. No registration required.
Drop-In Make Your Own Pinhole Projector, Saturday, April 6th 
from 10 a.m.-1 p.m. (ages 3-12) Save those old shoeboxes, cereal 
boxes and toilet paper rolls! Visit the Children’s Room to make your 
very own Pinhole Projector in time for the eclipse on Monday, April 
8th. Materials and directions will be provided for children to work 
at their own pace. Cereal boxes, shoeboxes, and/or paper towel 
rolls will NOT be provided, so please come prepared with your 
own! Recommended for ages 3-12 (with adult accompaniment). No 
registration required.

Music & More with Miss Bernadette, Saturday, April 6th at 
9:30 a.m. (ages 0-4) Join Early Childhood Educator Bernadette 
Baird for singing, dancing, instrument play and storytime in this 
fun and relaxing family event! Bernadette is a local music educator 
and preschool teacher with 16 years of experience teaching 
Kindermusik to families in Middlesex County. Registration is 
required. 
Guessing Jar, April 8th-18th, All Day (ages 3-12) Visit the 
Children’s Room and guess how many “bookworms” are in the jar in 
honor of National Library Week! Whoever guesses will win a prize. 
No registration required.
Drop-In Dr. Book Craft, Wednesday, April 10th from 1 p.m.-7 
p.m.  (ages 3-12)
Read with Rabbits, Tuesday, April 16th from 2:30 p.m.-3:15p.m. 
(Grades Pre-K-Second Grade) Learn about the rabbits that we 
raise at Land’s Sake. This program includes a rabbit-themed story 
time, learning about rabbit behavior and anatomy, and an additional 
program of our choice: a bunny themed craft, game, or movement 
activity. The highlight of the program is the Bunny Circle, where 
youth are able to touch and interact with live rabbits. This program 
is for grades Pre-K to Second Grade. Registration is required and 
spots are limited. 
Henry the Juggler, Wednesday, April 17th at 6 p.m. (General 
Audience) Henry the Juggler (AKA Henry Lappen) is wanted! He 
is wanted by audiences everywhere for his zany attempts to defy 
the laws of gravity. He juggles any number of balls, clubs, rings, 
members of the audience . . . He balances strange items on the tip 
of his nose. Everything is accomplished wordlessly as Henry uses 
body language (and road signs!) to express himself. Registration 
is Required. 
Drop-In Mother’s Day Craft, Saturday, May 11th from 10 a.m.-1 
p.m.  (ages 3-12) Mothers, Grandmothers, Aunts, and female 
guardians can visit the Children’s Room with their little ones for 
a fun book themed craft in honor of Mother’s Day! Materials and 
directions will be provided for children to work at their own pace. 
Recommended for ages 3-12 (with adult accompaniment). No 
registration required.

WEEKLY PROGRAMS
Family Storytime, Thursdays at 11 a.m. (ages 2-5)  Registration 
is required.
Family Resource Network Playgroup - Wednesdays at 11 a.m. 
(ages 0-6)  Join us for our community playgroup where we will 
work on Early Literacy skills and much, much more! Ask us about 
any resources we can help provide for you and your family! The 
Family Resource Network is funded by the Coordinated Family and 
Community Engagement Grant (CFCE) from the Massachusetts 
Department of Early Education and Care. No registration required. 

MONTHLY PROGRAMS
Club Pokemon, April 1 and May 6 at 4 p.m. (grades 3+) Through 
the Pokemon TCG, your child will learn strategic skills, participate in 
friendly competition, and have fun! Whether you have binders full of 
cards or are just learning to play, please join us. You may also bring 
video game consoles and mobile devices to share your love of the 
game. Younger grade levels welcome with adult accompaniment. 
RSVP online. 
Readers Theatre Club, April 3rd and May 1st at 5 p.m. (ages 
7-12) Have you always had a flare for dramatics? This club is for 
you! Join Miss Lizzie in becoming a part of Tyngsborough Library’s 
very own Reader’s Theatre Club! Kids will learn different acting 
games/exercises, theatre terminology, confidence skills, as well as 
different techniques in various elements of acting. This program will 
take place on the first Wednesday of every month and is for ages 
7-12. Kids are encouraged to meet consistently, but new members 
can join anytime. Registration is required. 
Babytime - April 22nd at 10:30 a.m. (ages 0-23 mos.) 
Registration is required.
LEGO Challenge Club, Saturday, April 20th at 11 a.m. (all 
ages with a grownup) All ages are welcome to join our LEGO 
Challenge. See our Instagram @tyngsboroughpubliclibrary for 
examples of past LEGO Challenge creations. No registration 
required.
Bedtime Storytime - April 29th at 6:30 p.m. (ages 2-5) 
Registration is required and pajamas are encouraged!



 

“Our Family Serving Yours” 

 Traditional Funerals       4 Cassaway Drive 
 Cremation Services      Tyngsborough, MA 01879 
 Green Burial Products            978‐419‐4954 
 Memorial Services                         tyngsboroughfh@gmail.com 

      www.tyngsboroughfuneralhome.com 

Openings for Toddlers

Call Ms. Patti for an Appointment
978-649-0211  Email: Crandallschildcare@gmail.com

Sarah Bozek • Certified Dog Groomer

            978-649-1717

GROOMING BY

 SARAH

Call for more information.

651 Old Dunstable Rd., Groton, MA 01450

TYNGSBOROUGH  public  LIBRARY  
MORE NEWS

• Monthly Scavenger Hunt, All Day, All Month Long (ages 3-12)
• Board of Library Trustees Meetings are generally held monthly 
on the third Tuesday. Check the TPL or Town websites for 
scheduled meetings.
Friends of the Library – Join in the fun and support your library! 
Meetings are held 9 Mondays per year at 6:30 p.m. in the Library. 
See the TPL website for dates. Also, check out the new and easy 
way that you can join or renew your membership to the Friends 
of the Library right from the Friends link on our website simply by 
using the “Join and Pay” or “Donate” buttons. 
Like us on Facebook, follow us on Instagram @
tyngsboroughpubliclibrary and Twitter @tyngsboroughlib

SENIOR  CIRCUIT  BREAKER  TAX  CREDIT
     As a senior citizen (65 or older), you may be eligible to claim 
a refundable credit on your Massachusetts personal income tax 
return. The Circuit Breaker tax credit is based on the actual real 
estate taxes or rent paid on residential property you own or rent 
and occupy as your principal residence.  This credit is available 
even if your income level does not require you to file a 
Massachusetts income tax return.
     The maximum credit amount for tax year 2023 is $2,590.
     • Applicants must meet income guidelines.  
     • Homeowners: Property value limit is $1,025,000 and your   
property taxes together with half of your water and sewer expense, 
must exceed 10% of your total Massachusetts income for the tax 
year.
     • Renters: 25% of your annual rent must exceed 10% of your 
total income for the tax year.
     For more information, contact the Assessor’s Office 978-
649-2300 x 121.

TYNGSBOROUGH  BOARD  OF  HEALTH  
• Expanded Recycling Center at the Highway Department - 
Now, in addition to large flattened cardboard, you can bring 
scrap metal, textiles, and mercury-containing items to the 
Recycling Center at the Highway Department (89 Kendall Road) for 
recycling or safe disposal, year round.
  Scrap metal: NO full-size appliances. For a list of accepted 
metals, please visit: www.scrapit.us/metals-we-take
  Textiles: In any condition - Clothing and fashion accessories, 
underclothes, coats, footwear, purses, wallets, backpacks, towels, 
all linens, curtains, throw rugs, stuffed animals.
  Mercury-containing items - Fluorescent and CFL bulbs, 
thermometers, rechargeable batteries, elemental mercury.

free  curbside  Textile  Pick  Up 
      The Town of Tyngsborough partnered with HELPSY to offer 
free curbside pick-up of clothing and household textiles to 
residents. Pickups will happen weekly. Schedule curbside pick-
up at helpsy.co/tyngsboroughma or 800-244-6350. Questions? 
https://www.helpsy.co/home-pickup-faq  Only clothing and other 
textiles, should be bagged and left on the curb by 7:00 AM on the 
day of the scheduled pick up. HELPSY accepts clean, dry, and 
bagged clothing and fashion accessories (stained, worn, and torn 
is fine). This includes dresses, shirts, pants, suits, coats, gloves, 
hats, belts, ties, scarves, wallets, purses, backpacks, totes, shoes, 
towels, bedding, costumes, curtains, placemats, tablecloths, and 
throw rugs. For more information about other recycling programs 
available to Tyngsborough residents, please contact the Board of 
Health by phone at 978-649-2300 x118 or visit them on the web 
at https://www.tyngsboroughma.gov/departments/inspectional-
services/health/trash-and-recycling/

Read Dunstable and Tyngsborough
Neighbor to Neighbor issues, and other articles online at

www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

http://www.scrapit.us/metals-we-take
http://www.helpsy.co/pickup
https://www.helpsy.co/home-pickup-faq


NOW BOOKING
Air Conditioning
System Tune-ups 
and Upgrades
Avoid the seasonal rush and 
unexpected breakdowns, 
request your annual air 
conditioning maintenance, 
repair services, or complete 
system upgrades now and 
be comfortable all year.

Save 15% on repair parts
with a membership in 
our Service Program!

$10,000
REBATES AVAILABLE FOR

QUALIFYING INSTALLS

Scan here to 
Request your 
Free Quote

Heat Pump & Home Electrification Experts

978-393-2109 · DenommeePlumbing.com
Burlington, MA  ·  Tyngsboro, MA  ·  Hooksett, NH

Purchasing home heating & cooling systems 
is a big investment. Choosing the right installer 
is equally as important as the equipment. 
Cheaper does not mean better. Far from it. 
What should homeowners look for?
Licensed & Insured. Qualified installers hold all 
proper licenses and certifications, always pull 
required permits, and carry much more than the 
minimum insurance coverages.
Reputable Reputation. Responsible firms have 
verifiable locations, proudly stand behind their 
work, and online reviews that reflect it.
Manufacturer Accredation. Premium brands 
demand progressive levels of training and 
education for their certified install contractors.
Little to No Subcontracting. Highly capable 
installers have multiple trades in-house to 
reduce process issues, delays and breakdowns.
Quality Control. The most qualified firms 
follow comprehensive quality assurance 
measures from system sizing & design, through 
start up and commissioning.
Until next month, stay comfortable.

Master License 12702 MA  •  Master License 3637 NH  •  Corp. Plumbing License 2729  •   C.S. 093118  •   MA Electric Corp. Lic. A1-8186

Tim’s Timely
Technical Tips

Got a question? Drop me a note! 
tim@denommeeplumbing.com

Tim

By Tim Hulings

Water Heaters • Boilers • Furnaces • Heat Pumps • Breaker Panels • EV Chargers
Emergency Service • Upfront Pricing • Free Quotes • Financing Options

SIGN UP FOR 
Tyngsborough News Updates & Emergency Alerts

     Subscribe to Town news updates by providing your email 
address. Updates may include: Town News, Town Calendar Events, 
All Meeting Minutes, and more! You can unsubscribe at any time 
and your email address will not be shared with anyone.  No longer 
using a landline? Add your cellphone number to continue to receive 
emergency communication from the Town. Once you’ve signed up 
for Smart911, first responders will be aware of important information 
you have provided that will locate and help you in an emergency. 
Sign up  www.tyngsboroughma.gov

         Do you have a fundraiser, meetings, or events coming up 
in May or in early June?
     The news is placed FREE of charge on a first come first 
served basis. If you have an event in early June it is best to 
have it in the upcoming May issue.
     If you are thinking about advertising your business, 
please contact me by email, I will send you a rate sheet which 
should answer most questions. There are 6,674 issues of 
Neighbor to Neighbor sent out directly to homes and business 
each month in the towns of Dunstable and Tyngsborough.
     New ssues are available to read online around the first 
of each month, at  www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.
com. You will also find more news and articles posted 
there.
     I look forward to hearing from you soon. Anne

Neighbor to Neighbor
Published by Anne M. Paquin

Since 1983
64 Hardy St., Dunstable, MA 01827

(978) 419-1914
anne@neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com
www.neighbortoneighbornewsletter.com

Concert Flyer Contest
     The Dunstable Concert Committee has plans for six summer 
concerts on the Dunstable town common this year:  Wednesday 
evenings June 19th through July 31th (with a rain date on 
Thursdays (and no concert the week of July 4th))
     The committee is inviting all young, local artists to be creative 
and share their passion for the Summer Concerts by designing the 
flyer that will be used to promote the 2024 Summer Concerts!
     Crayons, markers, paint, photos or any combination can be used 
but must be submitted as a hard copy on a standard (8 1/2” X 11”) 
piece of paper.  Entries must include the contestants’ name, age, 
and town they live in. Entries can be submitted at the Dunstable 
Public Library, West Auto Repair and Swallow Union School.
  Deadline for submission is Monday April 22nd, 2024.
                    What’s in it for the winner?
          The winner will receive one free ice cream
 of their choice at each of the 2024 summer concerts!

46 Coburn Road 
Tyngsboro, MA

        Sherburne Nature Center trails are open daily, dawn to 
dusk, for the residents of Tyngsboro and neighboring towns.    
Traverse several woodland streams, go bird-watching, try to catch 
a glimpse of a beaver, observe the birds and notice what changes 
fall has made. Remember to dress for the weather. It’s a great 
place for outdoor exercise and to enjoy nature close to home.
Children under 16 must be accompanied by an adult. Please note: The 
tennis court behind the Sherburne Nature  Center is not part of the PUBLIC 
Nature Center property.

http://www.tyngsboroughma.gov


• Removal & Pruning
• Bucket Truck & Crane Service
• Yard Expansions
• Chipping & Firewood
• Stump Grinding
• House Lot & Road Clearing

Free Estimates

St. Germain Tree Service

978-888-7849
www.stgermaintreeservice.com

Fully Insured

Marc St. Germain 
Tyngsborough, MA

  

Timber Frames
Saw Dust

Building & Remodeling

Fully Insured
Building License #69993

www.sawdust.pro
msawdst@msn.com

(978) 302-6033

Pat & Martin Kelly

When you call a business or organization,
please tell them you’ve seen their ad or article in 

Neighbor to Neighbor.
They would like to know.  Thank you, Anne

Tyngsboro-Dunstable
Rotary Motto     Service Above Self 

 
 
 What is Rotary?

     Rotary is a global network of 1.4 million neighbors, friends, 
leaders, and problem-solvers who see a world where people unite 
and take action to create lasting change – across the globe, in our 
communities, and in ourselves.
     Rotary Club of Tyngsboro/Dunstable meets at the Dream Diner, 
384 Middlesex Rd, Tyngsborough, MA.   We meet the second 
Thursday for lunch at 12:00 and the fourth Thursday for breakfast at 
8:00 am. 
     All are welcome! We even treat our guests on their first visit. 
We’re a super friendly and informal group with a huge community 
impact!  Our facebook page is www.facebook.com/tyngsborodun-
stablerotary/

 REPAIR  CAFÉ  RETURNS  TO 
TYNGSBOROUGH - SATURDAY,  APRIL 13

     Back by popular demand, the Sustainability Committee, Tyngs-
borough/Dunstable Rotary Club, Tyngsborough Public Library and 
community volunteers are working together to offer a second Repair 
Café at The Beehive Coworking Community (2 Bridgeview Circle) 
on Saturday, April 13th from 11:00AM - 2:00PM. 
     A Repair Café is a neighborhood initiative that promotes repair 
as an alternative to tossing things out. Residents can bring their 
broken items in and, with the help of volunteer repairers, fix them. 
At this event, everything centers on making repairs. Volunteers 
with a variety of areas of expertise will be available to help, free of 
charge. Tools and materials will also be on hand. People visiting 
the Repair Café will bring their broken items from home. Toasters, 
lamps, hair dryers, PCs/Macs, clothes, bikes, toys, jewelry, crock-
ery... anything that is broken is welcome, and can more than likely 
be repaired. Many of the tools we use will then be available to bor-
row from the Tyngsborough Public Library’s “Library of Things” so 
that residents can perform the same types of fixes at home without 
having to purchase these tools.
     By repairing things together, we are fostering a “repair mindset” 
to reduce waste and promoting a community spirit.  Want to know 
more about the Repair Café? Look at the international website 
repaircafe.org/en.    See you on April 13 at the Repair Café!

PRESSURE  WASHING
Have your home professionally washed

to remove dirt, mold and mildew.
Free Estimates

Call Bruce at (978) 866-8582

EXTRA  HANDS  AND  PAWS

Dog care and dog walking, Cat care in your home.
Please call Diane Nilsen at 978-649-8786 or email
at dianeinilsen@gmail.com with any questions.

THE  FRIENDS  OF  THE 
TYNGSBORO  ELDERLY,  INC.

     (originally Friends of the Council On Aging, established in 1984) 
is a 501 (C) 3 nonprofit organization which was formed for the pur-
pose of contributing to the needs of the senior citizens of our town. 
Through the $10 membership fee per year per person, they are able 
to fund luncheons, dinners, lectures, entertainment, and a host of 
activities both at the senior center and elsewhere. 
     Currently, plans are underway for the Spring Fling Luncheon. 
This event will host a One Of A Kind entertainment that will be sure 
to please. Popular 50/50 Raffle, Raffle Baskets, and Door Prizes 
are always fun. 
     Membership forms are available at the Greeter Desk at the 
Tyngsboro Senior Center or by calling President, Joe Jacoppi 
(978-649-9076).

http://www.sawdust.pro
http://www.facebook.com/tyngsborodunstablerotary/
http://www.facebook.com/tyngsborodunstablerotary/
http://repaircafe.org/en
mailto:dianeinilsen@gmail.com


Aerial Bucket Service
Pruning • Removals • Stump Cutting

Free Estimates • Fully Insured

e-mail: nicolwoodworks@mac.com

DUNSTABLE

978-649-4474

Year-Round Professional Service
DAVE NICOL

SEAMLESS  GUTTER  INSTALLS
GUTTER  CLEANING

• Seamless 5” &  6” K-Style  • .32 Gauge Aluminum
 • 27 Different Colors

• Free Estimates  • Reasonable Prices

FULLY INSURED/WORKMANS COMP

Cell 978-848-8645
Email us for a free quote gotgutters2@gmail.com

Visit us at www.gotgutters2.com
Ryan Adams

Owner/Operator
License #
CS-111453

    We do:       Fascia/Soffit • Windows/Doors
 Ice Dam Removal • Roof Raking

Stitchers at Tyngsboro Senior Center
     On Mondays from 10AM to 11:30AM you can find a group of 
stitchers in the dining room. We share patterns, learn stitches, or 
just chat and enjoy the company as we stitch away. There are usu-
ally volunteers who will teach you the art of stitching.
     We are happy to see Jeanne Checchi in our group once again.  
She brought several hats as well as afghans that she has made 
through the winter.
     Our group will be working on an afghan project that will be raffled 
off at the Fall Festival.  We continue to work on projects for next 
winter as well. Join us.

BONE  BUILDERS  at  the  Tyngsborough 
Senior  Center

Bone Buillders is sponsored by Community Teamwork, Inc of Low-
ell.  Currently, there is a wait list for anyone interested in joining the 
group. Please call Jean Jacoppi (978-649-9076) if interested.

               DUNSTABLE  EVANGELICAL
               CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH

                     518 Main St, Dunstable, MA 01827
                    www.dunstablechurch.org

                    978-649-6251 

DECC is a caring community of faith where we are all on a journey 
together finding hope, purpose, connection, and wholeness as
followers of Jesus.  Wherever you are in this walk of life, we invite 
you to join us.
 • Sunday Morning worship service begins at 10:30 AM. with 
Interim Pastor Doug Walker leading. We welcome you to join us 
anytime!
 • The Adult Bible Study Class meets in Fellowship Hall weekly 
(except the second week of the month) at 9:00am.  The topic is 
an in-depth study of the Gospel of Matthew.  It contains the most 
thorough and organized presentation of Christ’s teaching anywhere 
in the Bible.  Join us.   
 • A Transition Team is nearing the end of its study and preparation 
to name a search committee to find a new pastor for the Dunstable 
Church. The next meetings will be held on April 7th and 21st.  
Anyone is welcome at these meetings.  Check the church web-
site for any updates.
• The four weeks of Lent officially ended with an Easter celebra-
tion on March 31st, an early calendar date for Easter.  We hope 
you were able to join us.  If you missed it, we gather every Sunday 
morning at 10:30am at the big white church in the center of Dun-
stable.  We would love to meet you! 
  We look forward to seeing you at 10:30 AM on Sundays. God 
bless you.  

HELP  WANTED
Dunstable farm and greenhouse business needs dependable,
responsible, hard-working individual for greenhouse and farm
work. Ideal for older student.
Sat. and Sun. until the end of school, then part-time during
the week through July 4th. Call Joan 978-649-9713.

HUNKY DORY PET CARE
In home pet care visits and dog walking.

10+ years of experience.  5 Star reviews.
Call/text Cait at 978-496-7300

www.HunkyDoryDogsandCats.com
References available  No cost initial consultation  

mailto:gotgutters2@gmail.com
http://www.gotgutters1.com


Since 1986
Tyngsboro MA    978-649-2164    

Rice  Drywall  &  Plaster

Complete Drywall & Plaster Service
New Homes  •  Additions •  Remodels
Basements •  New Ceilings  • Repairs

“Reputation built on quality.”

Evan’s Generator Service
  24/7 Emergency Repair

Parts-Service-Maintenance on Generac, Guardian,
Centurion, Siemens, Honeywell and Easton Brands

Cell: (978) 941-7604
evansgenservice@gmail.com

evansgen.com
Evan Fuller

• New Construction
• Remodeling 
• Siding/Windows/Doors
• Decks/Porches
• Kitchen/Bathrooms
• Custom Cabinetry
• Finish Carpentry
• Snow Removal

Tim Ellis Cell: (978) 846-5869
Email: Tjcarpentry242@gmail.com

List of Services • Fully Insured

Our Weekly Sunday Worship Services are at 10:00 AM
If you prefer to stay home, Services are available on line.

• To Watch Live Services  Log on to facebook and go to 
Ecct Church. Log in at any time to watch the recorded services. 

• NEW PARKING LOT - Please enter and exit across from the 
Tyngsboro Fire Station. A walkway has been paved for easy access 
to our church. 
• Sunday School is available for Pre-School through High 
School from September until the beginning of June.  Nursery care 
is available for toddlers.  All toddlers and students are dismissed 
from church at 10:15am to go to their assigned area/class.  We are 
blessed to have great teachers and many children of all ages to 
teach.  If interested in more information call our office and leave a 
message or come join us some Sunday morning for church and see 
what our Sunday School has to offer.
• “SAVE THE DATE” - Saturday, May 18th   at 6:30 p.m. for our 
Spring Gospel Concert featuring our own “A New Beginning” with 
Barry & Debbie Shirk along with a few additional surprise singers 
joining them. Come for an inspirational evening of music, desserts, 
coffee and fellowship! This is a FREE EVENT so bring a friend or 
two with you. You’ll be glad you did! 
• Youth Group will meet:  May 3 - 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm & June 7 
-6:00 pm to 8:00 pm
• Ladies Bible Study- Tuesday mornings 9:30-11:30 am. The 
study is being led by our interim pastor’s wife Diane.   If you would 
like more information or would like to sign up for the study please 
call our office and leave a message.  Someone will return your call.
• Men’s Bible Study: Tuesday evenings at 6:30 pm. led by Jim 
Politi. A new study of 2 Corinthians has begun but you can still join 
us Tuesday evenings.  If interested please call our church office and 
leave a message.
• PRAYER/PRAISE TIME - WEDNESDAY EVENINGS - Please join 
us at 5:15 pm to 6:15 pm to pray together, to sing together, to care 
about each other, to support one another and to Praise God!!! 
• PARSONAGE/ CHRISTIAN LEARNING CENTER (CLC)
Some of our Sunday School classes and our Women’s and Men’s 
Bible Studies are now being held in our newly renovated Parsonage 
building next to the church, now known as our Christian Learning 
Center (CLC).  The CLC has a wheelchair accessible handicap 
ramp, entry door and bathroom as required by ADA regulations. We 
are very excited to use this renovated space to accommodate our 
growing church. Come visit us and check it out

•••THRIFT STORE••• 
GREAT PRICES!   AMAZING SELECTIONS/ITEMS 

 HOURS: 10:00am to 3:00pm 
on THURSDAYS and SATURDAYS

• You can remain updated by visiting our website
www.tyngsborocongregational.org

or please check our Facebook page for unexpected closure dates.
     ••• Watch for more information regarding our upcoming Ice 
Cream Social in June to thank our Thrift Store volunteers and 
faithful customers! This is a fun event for all!

Evangelical Congregational Church of Tyngsboro
Est. 1868

                            Route 113, 23 Kendall Rd. Tyngsboro, MA 01879 
Mail Address: P.O. Box 70, Tyngsboro, MA  01879

For questions or more information  
call our office 978-649-2262  

www.tyngsborocongregational.org
                                               	   Interim Pastor Bernie Michaud

Blue Ocean Videos
Videography and Photography Services

   •  Video Coverage and Editing for all Functions
 •  All Video Transfers

•  Memory lane & Digital Albums

     Our rates give value for your money and Customize 
our services offers. We are located in Tyngsboro.

     Please feel free to contact us
Email:danielalla2004@yahoo.com

Website:blueoceanstudios.biz

Leonard Leone
Broker Owner
Licensed in MA and NH
 (978) 808-3356
8 Pondview Square . Tyngsborough, MA 01879
Lenny@pristinehomesrealty.com

Buying • Selling • Renting • Investing

Pristine Homes
Realty, LLC.

“My Goal, is to Help You Reach Your Goal, in Real Estate”

MOLLY AND ME DOG WALKING
Great references, Reliable,

Reasonable rates, Dog Sitting for Clients
KELLEE WILSON   508-523-8787

mailto:evansgenservice@gmail.com
http://www.evansgen.com
mailto:Tjcarpentry242@gmail.com
mailto:Email%3Adanielalla2004@yahoo.com
http://blueoceanstudios.biz/


ASAP 

SMALL  ENGINE  REPAIR
Serving Merrimack Valley & Southern New Hampshire

978-799-4323
www.asapsmallengine.com

 • All Makes & Models
• Pick-Up & Delivery Available, Call for Details.
• Veteran, Senior & Cash  Discounts Available!

One Call Fix All!
Lawnmowers, Lawn Tractors, Leafblowers

Chipper/Shredders, Roto-Tillers Snowblowers
Generators, Marine, Welding/Fabrication

Trailer Repairs, Golf Carts, Zero-Turns, Go Carts, 
Pressure Washers

SPECIAL
$20 OFF any repair!

MASONRY CONSTRUCTION
   Masonry Contractor

 978-551-1008
Specializing In

Brick - Block - Pavers - Patios - Pool Patios - Water Falls 
Walkways - Drive Ways - Stone Walls - Retaining Walls

Cultured Stone, Brick or Natural Veneers 
Concrete Work - Stairs - Chimneys - Waterproofing

Tile - General Repairs - Excavation - Demolition Work

RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • 20 YRS EXPERIENCE
HIGH QUALITY WORK • FREE  ESTIMATES • FULLY INSURED

SERVING ALL MASONRY NEEDS IN MA & NH

WWW.GETSTONEBYACCURATE.COM
Louis@getstonebyaccurate.com

THE  FRIENDS  OF  THE 
TYNGSBORO  ELDERLY,  INC.

     (originally Friends of the Council On Aging, established in 1984) 
is a 501 (C) 3 nonprofit organization which was formed for the pur-
pose of contributing to the needs of the senior citizens of our town. 
Through the $10 membership fee per year per person, they are able 
to fund luncheons, dinners, lectures, entertainment, and a host of 
activities both at the senior center and elsewhere. 
     Currently, plans are underway for the Spring Fling Luncheon. 
This event will host a One Of A Kind entertainment that will be sure 
to please. Popular 50/50 Raffle, Raffle Baskets, and Door Prizes 
are always fun.  Membership forms are available at the Greeter 
Desk at the Tyngsboro Senior Center or by calling President, 
Joe Jacoppi (978-649-9076).

     The Massachusetts Democratic State Committee is the govern-
ing body of the Massachusetts Democratic Party. The Public Policy 
subcommittee acts to facilitate stakeholders understanding and 
engagement with federal, state, and local programs and initiatives 
for their benefit and for the general good. 
     Public Policy State Committeewoman Elizabeth Coughlin 1st 
Middlesex Senate District is currently providing outreach informa-
tion regarding student loan reduction benefits, Green Community, 
Climate Change and other grants and initiatives.
     Identification and protection of vernal pools is ongoing- 
anyone who hears the spring peepers, please let us know.

Email lizcoughlin2000@yahoo.com text or call 978-758-2680

TYNGSBOROUGH
  GARDEN  CLUB

     Join us for our closing reception for Quilts in Bloom at the 
Tyngsboro Public Library.  Scheduled for Monday, April 22 and 
co-hosted by the Friends of the Library and assisted by the Library 
staff, quilts which are currently on display will paired up with floral 
arrangements designed by Garden Club members.  Light refresh-
ments will be provided, so, come check out the Library, the floral 
arrangements, and the Garden Club members who will be only too 
happy to tell you what a great group we are!  
     We’re changing venues this year with a trip to Weston Nurser-
ies on May 14.  At 6 pm staff will talk to us about shrubs and peren-
nials that grow well in this region and members will be able to buy 
plants at a discount.
    Our major fundraiser for the year is our annual Plant Sale, 
which is scheduled for Saturday, May 18.   We’re planning to 
make a bigger splash this year than we have in the past at our two 
locations—Flint’s Corner and 13 Beverlee Rd.  If you’re going to be 
in the market for plants this year, make us your first stop because 
you won’t find a better deal anywhere!
     New Garden Club members are always welcome and the public 
is invited to attend individual  but programs for a nominal fee of $5. 
Unless otherwise noted, meetings take place at the Evangelical 
Congregational Church begin at 7 pm.  The membership year starts 
in September. Club dues are $25 for the membership year, prorated 
to $15 for people who join in the second half.  For more information, 
please visit our new web site at https://tyngsborogardenclub.org or 
email us at tynggardenclub@gmail.com.  Linda Sheldon, President

CHELMSFORD  QUILTERS’  GUILD
2024  QUILT  SHOW

Saturday, May 18, 10-5 & Sunday, May 19, 10-4
     Over 100 quilts on display, well stocked boutique,

demonstrations, special exhibits, food trucks!
     This will be held at the Chelmsford Senior Center,

75 Groton Road, N. Chelmsford MA
     Admission $10, children 12 and under free.

Additional information: www.ChelmsfordQuiltGuild.com

http://WWW.GETSTONEBYACCURATE.COM
mailto:Louis@getstonebyaccurate.com
mailto:lizcoughlin2000@yahoo.com
https://tyngsborogardenclub.org
mailto:tynggardenclub@gmail.com
http://www.chelmsfordquiltguild.com/


Power Washing

Jim O’Malley
Dunstable, MA Cell (508) 873-6657

Deck
Restoration

bENJAMIN mOORE pRODUCTS

INTERIOR  PAINTING
EXPERIENCED AND DEPENDABLE

mANY  lOCAL  rEFERENCEs 
fully insured

VILLA  PAINTING

WHAT  IS  A  CHROMEBOOK?
By Dean Lotito

    Chromebooks are laptops, created by Google to provide a much 
less expensive alternative to a traditional Windows or Mac com-
puter.  As a rule, Chromebooks cost from $200 to about $600.  (For 
comparison, Windows laptops range from $500 to $1,500, and 
Apple laptops range from $800 to $3,000, without finding something 
on sale.)
     A Chromebook can be a good option for people who use their 
computer mostly for email and browsing the internet.  Any task you 
can accomplish using an Internet Browser (Edge, Chrome, Firefox, 
Safari, etc.) can be done on a Chromebook.  For many users, this is 
all you need. 
     You must have (or create) a Google account (Gmail) to use a 
Chromebook.  These accounts are free.  In addition, you can create 
and edit documents and spreadsheets using either Google Docs 
or Microsoft Office online.  (These browser-based apps are also 
free.)  The programs are run from the Cloud, and all documents 
that are created are stored on the Cloud.  It is important to note 
that Chromebooks rely on internet access for their functionality.  
This should not be a problem for most users since Wi-Fi at home 
is so common these days.  You can also use Wi-Fi at other loca-
tions such as a library or school, or local coffee shop.  There are 
also Apps which can be downloaded to the Chromebook from the 
Google Play store.  This includes games as well as other productiv-
ity Apps.
     As a rule, I recommend always buying a new Chromebook.  I do 
not recommend buying a USED Chromebook without first research-
ing the original release date.  Google provides software and security 
updates for 10 years from the release date, which is fine for most 
people, but buying a used Chromebook that is 6 or more years 
old would leave you with support and updates for only a few more 
years.
     Chromebooks are a less expensive and very workable option for 
many people.  If you need help selecting or setting up your Chrome-
book, feel free to contact me.

Kitchen and Bath Renovations
 New Nashua Showroom Open 7 Days 11 a.m. - 5p.m.

Kitchens-N-More, 175 Amherst Street, Nashua

custombathofnashua.com
  978-621-3501

• Free 3D Rendering
• Beautiful Cabinets & Vanities
• Quartz, Granite, Porcelain
• High Quality Glass Shower doors

• Grout Free Shower Wall Systems of
   Engineered Stone or Porcelain
• Great selection of tiles (we install)
• We have our own 22 workers

cat  food  DONATIONS  NEEDED
to feed a colony of feral and homeless kitties.

Please call Don Gaudette 978-799-9715 for the drop-off location on 
the Dunstable/Tyngsboro line.

Associated with Kitty Angels   www.kittyangels.org
Kitty Angels is An All-Volunteer, Non-Profit Shelter for Needy Cats                      

the  holyrood  Collaborative
St. John the Evangelist,   St. Margaret of Scotland,      St. Mary
115 Middlesex St	            374 Stevens St                 25 North Rd
North Chelmsford	              Lowell                             Chelmsford 
(978) 251-8571             (978) 454-5143               (978) 256-2374

Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday 9am-5pm,
Wednesday 9:30am-5pm and Friday 9am -3pm

www.theholyrood.org
Pastor Rev. Brian E. Mahoney  Parochial Vicar Fr. Fernando Ayala

Staff Offices: 115 Middlesex Street, North Chelmsford, MA 

		  THE  HOPE  AND  HEALING
                       ADULT  GRIEF

                      SUPPORT  GROUP
 We meet on the last Saturday of the month,

             from 10:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
at St. John the Evangelist, Old Parish Hall,

115 Middlesex Road, N. Chelmsford, MA 01879.

PARISH  CENTER  FOR  THE  ARTS
10 Lincoln Street, Westford, MA 01886  pcawestford.org

• Music Together - weekly Mondays, 4:45-5:30pm  Thursdays,  		
  10:30-11:15am
• GuruKool Bollywood Fitness - weekly Wednesdays, 7:45pm
• Sunday Jazz Jams  Bring your instrument and sit in on a few 
tunes with other jazz musicians, 3:30-5:30pm. A safe space to prac-
tice, play and listen to jazz tunes, or just hang out with friends.
Each month, a few tunes will be posted to work on before the jam.
Email joe_virga@yahoo.com to get on the Jazz Jam email list. $5 
suggested cover for all drop-in programs. Future Dates:4/7, 5/5, 
6/2...  Producer: Marcia J. Macres
• 3rd Friday Bluegrass Jam  A community event open to the pub-
lic, 7-10pm. Bring your banjo, fiddle, voice, or just come to watch!  
All are welcome and all have a great time. Future Dates: 4/19, 
5/17, 6/21... Producer: Mark Abare  To learn more about the PCA 
& its wide array of artistic endeavors, visit pcawestford.org

mailto:director@joyfulmusic.com?subject=Music Together Info
mailto:gurukoolec@gmail.com?subject=Bollywood Fitness Info
https://site.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=7a7a303afb0469f083c4c775d&id=53a0cd5f6d&e=6ee09a54a2
http://pcawestford.org


TYNGSBOROUGH  SELF  STORAGE
Video Monitoring 24/7  •  Insurance Available

Open 7 Days a Week
Personal/Commerical  •  RV & Boat Storage  •  Secure Area

Tel. 978-226-5563  •  FAX: 978-226-5598
324 Middlesex Road  •  Tyngsborough, MA 01879

www.tyngsboroughselfstorage.com 
email: tyngsboross@comcast.net

(978) 649-7413
Local & Dependable

Monday - Friday: 
7:00 AM to 4:30 PM

Saturday: 
7:30 AM to 12:00 PM

We Deliver

Email:sherburnelumber@verizon.net

David LaRiviere
56 Coburn Road
Tyngsboro, MA  01879-0353

www.sherburnelumber.com

Now Offering On Site
Custom Sawing 
 • Live Edge Planks
 • Rough Cut Beams 

• We mill to your specifications
 Stop in to see samples

Sherburne Lumber
Building Materials & Hardware

Since 1775

Doors, Windows, Decks, Porches
Carpentry and Custom Woodwork

Siding, Roofing, Gutters and Exteriors
Kitchens and Baths

Additions and New Construction

AJF Construction
Dunstable, MA

AJF630@yahoo.com
781-632-6554

Tile, Flooring, Decks, Closets, Masonry, Furniture and more...

SELL  FIRST  OR  BUY  FIRST
Navigating the Real Estate Shuffle

by Christine McCarron
     I’m often asked: “Should I sell my current property before buying 
a new one?” The truth is, there’s no one-size-fits-all answer. The 
decision of whether to sell first or buy first depends on a blend of 
personal circumstances and market conditions. Let’s explore the 
advantages and disadvantages of each approach, so you can make 
an informed decision for your unique situation.

Selling First: The Cash Advantage
• Financial Security: Selling first eliminates the potential burden of 
two mortgages, providing financial breathing room during the house 
hunt.
• Stronger Offer: Buyers whose purchase is contingent on selling 
their existing home, often face an uphill battle. By selling your home 
first, you can present an offer free from these conditions, which 
strengthens your position in a competitive market.
• Defined Budget: Once you accept an offer on your home, you’ll 
know exactly how much money you have for your next purchase.
• Potential for Rent Back: You may be able to negotiate a rent-
back agreement with the buyer of your current home, allowing you 
to stay put for a predetermined period while searching for your new 
place.

However, selling first isn’t without its challenges:
• Market Uncertainty: If the market is going up, you might find that 
your next home is more expensive than you’ve budgeted. It’s impor-
tant to understand where we are in the market cycle before deciding 
to sell first.
• Temporary Housing: You may need to arrange temporary hous-
ing between closing on the sale and finding a new place, which can 
be inconvenient and costly.
• Dream Home Risk: The perfect home might appear while your 
current property is still on the market when you’re not yet ready to 
buy.

Buying First: Convenience and Flexibility
• Stay Put Until You Find the Perfect Place: You won’t have to 
rush into buying a new home just because you are, or soon will be, 
homeless. Buying first allows you to take your time and find a house 
that truly ticks all the boxes.
• Use a Bridge Loan: Some financial institutions offer bridge loans 
that cover the gap between selling your existing home and buying a 
new one.
• Worst-case Budget: When you buy first, it’s wise to factor in the 
lowest expected sale price of your existing property. Most likely, 
your post-sale situation will be even better than budgeted.

     While convenient,
buying first comes with its own set of considerations:

• Contingent Offers: Your offer on a new home might be less at-
tractive if it’s contingent on selling your current property, especially if 
you haven’t yet started marketing it.
• Carrying Two Mortgages: If you don’t make your new offer 
contingent on selling your current home, you’ll be responsible for 
two mortgages simultaneously, which can strain your finances. See 
Bridge Loan above   for one alternative.
• Market Uncertainty: Similar to selling first, if market conditions 
are changing, it could take longer than expected to sell your home, 
causing stress to you and your budget.
     Ultimately, the decision of whether to sell first or buy first is 
a personal one. Consulting with a trusted real estate professional 
familiar with your local market and financial situation is crucial. They 
can guide you through the pros and cons of each approach, helping 
you navigate this critical crossroads of your move with confidence.

HIGH  SCHOOL  CLASS  REUNION  FOR  1974
Attention Chelmsford High School Class of 1974 

     Our Reunion is being planned for Saturday, October 19th, 2024.
This will be held at Princeton Station in Chelmsford, MA. Please 
look for our site on Facebook or email ChelmsfordHigh1974@
gmail.com

COMEDY NIGHT
To Benefit the American Legion Auxiliary,

Middlesex County, District 5
With Headliner Steve Bjork. This is to be held at the Tyngsboro 
Sportsman Club, 90 Westford Rd., Tyngsboro, MA, on Saturday, 
April 6th, 2024. Doors will open at 7pm. Showtime is 8pm. Tickets 
are $25 in advance and $30 at the door. 
     For tickets and information, contact Linda Small (603) 
860-6936 or Michelle Lambert (603) 566-1634.
                                                     MIKE’D UP COMEDY PRODUCTIONS

mailto:ChelmsfordHigh1974@gmail.com
mailto:ChelmsfordHigh1974@gmail.com


REASONABLE RATES QUICK, CLEAN SERVICE
Certified Title 5 System Inspector

ERNIE SWEET
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827
(978) 649-7837

	 ERNIE’S
		  SEPTIC SERVICE

WALL  &  CEILING  DOCTOR
Expert Crack, Patch & Water Damage Repairs

Ceilings Matched  • Surface Restoration  •  Demo
Wallpaper Removal  •  Skimcoating  •  Repainting
Small Drywall & Plaster Jobs  •  Light Carpentry
28 Years Drywall/Plaster Exp.  No Job Too Small

  		        978-649-2164
 Tyngsborough

• Stone & Brick
   Patios & Walkways
• Stone & Block
  Retaining Walls 
• Lawn Installation
• Snow Plowing & Sanding
• Granite Steps
• Granite Light & Mailbox PostsRON FOX

978-649-7715
Tyngsborough, MA

email: Christine@foxlandscapingconstruction.com

Visit our website:
foxlandscapingconstruction.com

Member SIPC

Jorg Skowranek
Financial Advisor
491 Main St Ste A
Groton, MA 01450
978-448-2753

> edwardjones.comMKT-5894O-A AECSPAD

FINANCIAL  FOCUS®

When should you take Social Security?
      One of your important sources of retirement income will likely 
be Social Security — but when should you start taking it?
     You can start collecting Social Security benefits at 62, but your 
checks will be considerably bigger if you wait until your full retire-
ment age, which is likely between 66 and 67. You could even wait 
until you’re 70, at which point the payments will max out, except for 
yearly cost-of-living adjustments. But if you need the money, you 
need the money, even if you’re just 62 or any age before full retire-
ment age. 
     However, if you have adequate financial resources to meet your 
monthly needs, whether through earned income, your investment 
portfolio or a combination of the two, you could have some flexibil-
ity in choosing when to take Social Security. In this case, you may 
want to weigh these considerations:
     • Life expectancy – For all of us, it’s one of life’s great myster-
ies: How long will we live? Of course, we can’t see into the future, 
so the question can’t be answered with total confidence. But to 
make an informed decision on when to take Social Security, you 
don’t need to know your exact lifespan — you just need to make a 
reasonably good estimate. So, for example, if you’re approaching 
62, you’re enjoying excellent health and you have a family history 
of longevity, you might conclude it’s worth waiting a few years to 
collect Social Security, so you can receive the bigger payments. 
Conversely, if your health is questionable and your family has not 
been fortunate in terms of longevity, you might want to start taking 
your benefits earlier. 
     • Employment – You can certainly continue working and still 
receive Social Security benefits. However, if you’re under your full 
retirement age for the entire year, Social Security will deduct $1 
from your benefits for every $2 you earn above the annual limit 
of $22,320. In the year you reach your full retirement age, Social 
Security will deduct $1 in benefits for every $3 you earn above 
$59,520. So, you may want to keep these reductions in mind when 
deciding when to begin accepting benefits. Once you reach your full 
retirement age, you can earn any amount without losing benefits. 
(Also, at your full retirement age, Social Security will recalculate 
your benefit amount to credit you for the months you received re-
duced benefits because of your excess earnings.)
     • Spouse – Spouses can receive two types of Social Security 
benefits: spousal and survivor. With a spousal benefit, your spouse 
can receive up to 50% of your full retirement benefits, regardless of 
when you start taking them. (Your spouse’s benefit can be reduced 
by the amount of their own retirement benefit and whether they took 
Social Security before their full retirement age.) But with a survivor 
benefit, your decision about when to take Social Security can make 
a big difference. A surviving spouse can receive the larger of their 
own benefit or 100% of a deceased spouse’s benefit, so if you take 
benefits early and receive a permanent reduction, your spouse’s 
survivor benefit may also be reduced for their lifetime. 
     When to take Social Security is an important — and irrevocable 
— decision. So, consider all the factors before making your choice. 
     This article was written by Edward Jones for use by your local 
Edward Jones Financial Advisor. Edward Jones, Member SIPC

DUNSTABLE  ANIMAL  CLINIC
   386 Main Street • Dunstable, MA 01827

             (978) 649-6513
             (978) 649-0222
            FAX (978) 649-6528

Dr. Tara M. Sacramone
Dr. Ann Sidley

                 HOURS
  Mon.   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
  Tues   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
  Wed   9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.
 Thurs   9:00 A.M. - 6:30 P.M.
     Fri    9:00 A.M. - 5:00 P.M.    We ♥ Referrals!

www.dunstableanimalclinic.com

mailto:Christine@foxlandscapingconstruction.com
http://foxlandscapingconstruction.com/


     

   Natural Matters Landscaping

Organic, Fine-Maintenance Gardening

Carolyn Hernandez (978) 805-8078  
naturalmattersl@gmail.com

               -  Sustainable Landscape
	      Maintenance & Installation 

          Elio Hernandez (781) 775-6354
          - Ornamental & Fruit Tree Pruning

Holistic Veterinary Care — IN-HOME TREATMENTS

Kristina Nolin DVM, CVA, CVFT
Chelmsford, MA —  Call 978.895.0646

fiveelementsfourpaws@gmail.com
fiveelementsfourpaws.com

• Veterinary Acupuncture
• Herbal Medicine 
• Food Therapy
• Tui-na / Massage

GET STARTED
on your

NEW DECK & EXTERIOR REPAIRS.

Call for a FREE quote today!

781-227-4375
Tyngsboro, MA

email: dansdecks26@gmail.com

Satisfaction Guaranteed!
Over 40 Years Experience.

DAN’S  DECKSDUNSTABLE - TYNGSBOroUGH
LIONS  CLUB

“We Serve” The Lions Club is a non-profit organization of men and 
women dedicated to serving communities locally and globally giving 
hope and impacting lives through humanitarian service projects 
and raising donations to support areas of need.  We are currently 
looking for community minded members to join, please contact 
membership chair Joe Ward his contact information is below.
Officers for the 2023-2024 Lions Year:  President: Laura 
Ward; 1st Vice President/Treasurer: Kristine DeMonico; 2nd Vice 
President/Secretary: Meg DeMonico; Membership Chair: Joe Ward; 
LCIF Chair: Mark Alexander; Media/Marketing: Kristine DeMonico; 
Tail Twister- Jorg Skowranek; Lion Tamer- Richard Lowe.

Anyone interested in joining the lions is asked to contact
Joe Ward  978-930-1153.

Our Regular Meetings are held on the first and
third Tuesday of the month starting at 6:30 pm at

Princeton Station 147 Princeton St., in N. Chelmsford, MA.
Our Facebook Page is

https://www.facebook.com/DunstableTyngsboroLionsClub

PROJECTS THE CLUB HAS COMPLETED OVER THE PAST 
YEAR: Annual Thanksgiving baskets; Diabetic Rescue kits for the 
town schools; Free annual Easter Breakfast with the Easter Bunny; 
Free senior/community Pancake Breakfasts; Eye glass collections 
and screenings; Sock and Clothing drives for Veterans and 
Homeless; Earth Day Clean up.

YOU CAN HELP BY DONATING THE FOLLOWING:
• Used Eyeglasses are collected for refurbishment and distribution 
to less advantaged individuals around the world. 
• Used Hearing Aids are collected refurbished or repaired and 
distributed to those individuals in need with limited ability to pay. 
• Can tabs please place into bags before putting in the boxes.This 
benefits The Shriners.   Lion’s collection boxes for eyeglasses, 
hearing aids and can tabs are located at:
Tyngsboro Post Office- 353 Middlesex Rd, Tyngsboro MA 01879
Tyngsboro Council of Aging Center – 169 Westford Rd., Tyngsboro 
MA 01879
Dunstable Town Hall - 511 Main St, Dunstable MA 01827
Dunstable Post Office - 170 Pleasant St, Dunstable MA 01827
Dunstable Library - 588 Main St, Dunstable MA 01827
PENNIES FOR SIGHT: “Your change- changes people’s lives” See 
a Lion cannister around please consider donating.  Every Penny 
Counts!

     Officers of the American Legion Auxiliary Unit #247
President, Linda Small; Sr. Vice President-Ann Thellen;
Jr. Vice President-Michelle Lambert; Secretary/Treasurer-Diane 
DiLeo; Chaplain-LeeAnn Houle; Sgt at Arm: Jeanette Milsci.
E-Board: Kathy Oljey, Josephine Beauregard, and Annette Coles
    If you are interested in joining the Auxiliary, contact Diane DiLeo 

at 978-204-9329 or email:  ddileo1956@hotmail.com 

  90 Pawtucket Blvd. Tyngsborough, MA 01879

AMERICAN  LEGION 
AUXILIARY  UNIT 247

               “ALWAYS READY TO SERVE OUR VETERANS”
                AMVETS National Website:  http://www.amvets.org/

90 Pawtucket Blvd.  Tyngsborough, MA 

AMVETS  Post #247 
Robert D. Pelletier

POST Officers: Commander: Robert Golas; Treasurer: David Coles; 
Secretary Rod Wood 
          We meet the 1st Tuesday of each month at 2:00PM.
     Currently we meet at the Tyngsborough Sportsmen’s Club, Westford 
Road, Tyngsborough.
        For more info please call Dave Coles at 978-551-1344.

mailto:naturalmattersl@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/DunstableTyngsboroLionsClub
mailto: ddileo1956@hotmail.com


NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO LARGE
Reasonable Rates!    FREE Estimates!

Over 30 Years Experience!

Ken Coleman
978-649-6428
508-517-2381 (cell)
Fully Insured
Const. Supervisor Lic. #98523
Home Improvement Lic. #121742

• Vinyl & Laminate Flooring Installed     
• Build & Resurface Decks
• Gutters Installed & Cleaned
• Pressure Wash Siding/Decks
• Roof Algae Removal
• Painting Interior/Exterior
• Doors and Windows Installed

QUALITY  ROOFING  &  SIDING
“HANDYMAN  SERVICES & REMODELING”

*Based on information from MLS and non-MLS.  Based on MLS and Non-MLS 2008-2023                                 
2023 #1 Volume & Units , 2022 #1 Volume & Units, 2021 #1 Volume & Units, 2019 #1 Volume & Units    

Operated by a subsidiary of NRT,LLC 

“LOVE where you live….or start Looking!” 

JenSpencerRealestate.com     Jen.Spencer@CBrealty.com 

#1 Dunstable Agent! 
• 16 years of  EXPERIENCE 
       900+ Homes SOLD* 

• LOCAL Groton Office– 48 Boston Road 

• COMMITTED to giving back to local  
       businesses and families 

• SPONSOR of town fundraisers  
       and organizations 

• 23 YEAR resident/property owner of  
       Groton and Dunstable 

Wall to Wall Carpets, Tile & Grout, Upholstery,
Area Rugs, Hall & Stair Runners, Mattresses,

RV & Auto Carpets/Upholstery and Much More

Commercial & Residential Services

Robert  D.  Pelletier
American  Legion Post  #247,  Inc.
90 Pawtucket Blvd., Tyngsborough, MA 01879
     Active Duty Military, Military Retirees and Veterans are encour-
aged to join and be a part of our Legion Family.  First year is FREE 
for new members.  For further information call 978-649-7540
     Post Executive Committee: Commander Ray Hamelin, Sr. 
Vice Commander Pete St. Peters, Finance Officer Jim Lawler Jr., 
Adjutant Jim Lawler Sr., Executive Board Members Joe Conlin and 
Fred Carroll. 
     Hello everyone, my name is John Taylor; I am the point of 
contact for the American Legion Post #247 and the Sons of the 
American Legion (SAL). You may email me at johntaylor1777@
gmail.com, with your inquiries for the American Legion or the Sons 
of the American Legion.

     If you would like to stay updated with new
information about Post #247, please use this link

       https://sites.google.com/view/amer-ican-legion-site/home or
the facebook page American Legion Post 247 – Tyngsborough MA

NEWHOUSE  WILDLIFE  RESCUE
             Nonprofit Organization  Founded in November 2018
     A licensed safe haven for orphaned or injured local wildlife.
It is our goal to rehabilitate these animals so they can be released into the 
wild. Call 978-413-4085 m.me/NewhouseWildlifeRescue

janeseeker@gmail.com   http://NewhouseWildlifeRescue.org
https://facebook.com/pg/NewhouseWildlifeRescue

TYNGSBOROUGH 
DUNSTABLE  hISTORICAL 

SOCIETY
 The Little Red Schoolhouse

    64 Main St,  Dunstable, MA (Route 113).
    Not far from the Dunstable/Tyngsborough town line near Route 3

 • April 27 - Saturday starting at 9 a.m. 
 • April 28 Sunday at 2 p.m. 
    Spring Cleanup at the Little Red Schoolhouse   
    Inside Cleanup on Saturday, outside on Sunday.
    Help make the place shine for our events.
 • May 5 - Sunday from daybreak until noon. 
   47th Annual Steam & Gas Engine Meet
   At the Little Red Schoolhouse.  Come explore the “power of the   	
   past”  machinery. Refreshments are available for this first event of 
   the year!
• May 18 - Saturday  Schoolhouse  Days
     The Tyngsborough-Dunstable Historical Society is pleased to 
sponsor a program specifically designed for children (or grandchil-
dren) in grades 3 and up to experience a school day in the life of a 
child in 1798. The event will take place on Saturday, May 18th from 
11:00am to 2:00pm at the Little Red Schoolhouse on Route 113 
in Dunstable. The day will start at 11:00 sharp and it is strongly
recommended you NOT be late for school! 
     You should plan to arrive at the field by 10:30 where the children 
will register and then either go directly into the Sarah Tyng Winslow 
Schoolhouse or stay outside to participate in a variety of learning 
stations in round robin fashion. Here they will learn and practice 
their penmanship on slates so that they can write their name in a 
“fair hand” in cursive. They may make butter, lemonade, pomander 
balls, or sachet bags of fragrant herbs or learn why the original 
settlers made such a long and dangerous trip to come, of all places, 
here!   After lunch, we will switch places and the “outside children” 
will have their turn to meet the greatly “respected/feared” School-
master.
     The presenters will be in period costumes and students are 
encouraged to see what they might have in their homes that would 
be appropriate to join in the spirit of the day. You can gather ideas 
via the internet.
     Parents are welcome to attend with their children, but this is per-
haps not the right event for children who have not yet been in the 3rd 
grade. If you would like to join the Historical Society and/or contrib-
ute to help defray the expenses, you can do so at the event.
     We hope you will seriously consider this unique event as a part 
of your child’s education, none of which will show up on MCAS 
tests, but will become a fond childhood memory for years to come.      	
     For more information or answers to burning questions, please
e-mail kimpton576@gmail.com  To Register for the event please fill 
use the link provided: https://forms.gle/vVfPwntxQfv2sXuL8 

mailto:johntaylor1777@gmail.com
mailto:johntaylor1777@gmail.com
https://sites.google.com/view/amer-ican-legion-site/home
mailto:kimpton576@gmail.com
https://forms.gle/vVfPwntxQfv2sXuL8


WE WILL REUSE OR RECYCLE:
• ELECTRONICS
• SMALL APPLIANCES
• GENTLY USED FURNITURE
• HOUSEHOLD GOODS
• SCRAP METAL
• BICYCLES
• SMALL ENGINES
• TEXTILES, BOOKS ... AND MORE!

ZERO WASTE DAY
SATURDAY MAY 11, 2024 - 9:00AM-NOON

TYNGSBOROUGH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL PARKING LOT
205 WESTFORD RD

An opportunity for residents to keep usable materials out of the waste stream. 
By partnering with local reuse organizations, durable goods can be used again and again.

Residents from any community are welcome!

Scan this code for a detailed list of
and FAQs on what we can accept:

Swing  Into Spring

Health Fair
May 4th, 2024 from 11 am to 2 pm

Tyngsborough Old Town Hall
10 Kendall Road

Vendors, Demonstrations, Games, Health Checks!
Information about Ticks, Hiking, Water Safety, and Much More.
Complimentary Refreshments, Exciting Giveaways, and Music!
Visit our FB page for upcoming activities and vendors.

FAMILY FUN EVENT TO GET READY FOR SPRING
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